## THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN



Gregory L. Fenves
110 Inner Campus Drive
Austin, Texas 78712
512-471-1232 | president@utexas.edu

April 13, 2018

Dr. Alan Friedman, Secretary General Faculty and Faculty Council WMB 2.102 (F9500)

Dear Alan:

I write to give my approval for the Faculty Council resolution urging the University of Texas to join the Scholars at Risk Network (SAR) (D 16475-16477). On April 4, 2018, the proposal received the endorsement of the interim vice president for the Division of Diversity and Community Engagement (DDCE), Dr. Leonard Moore. In their endorsement, the DDCE committed to host the membership and campus activities associated with SAR membership and maintain the fiduciary responsibility for annual membership.

Sincerely

Gregory L. Fenves

Président

GLF: gcc

Enclosure

cc: Maurie McInnis, Executive Vice President and Provost
Janet M. Dukerich, Senior Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs
Patricia C. Ohlendorf, Vice President for Legal Affairs
Leonard Moore, Interim Vice President, Division of Diversity and Community Engagement
Steven D. Hoelscher, Chair, Faculty Council
Michelle George, Administrative Manager for Faculty Affairs
Debbie Roberts, Executive Assistant, Office of the General Faculty
Carlos Martinez, Chief of Staff, Office of the President
Cynthia Sánchez, Executive Assistant, Office of the President